MACA Minutes December 6, 2016
The meeting was called to order by Director Janet Steiner at 7pm at Immaculata’s community room.  Present were Treas. Tom Abare, Sec. Sue Zimmerman, Directors Janet Steiner, Bill Moran, Russ Ferneding and Frank Obermeyer.

Police Report:  Officer Chilton reported three auto thefts for November on the Hill and three arrests were made.  The weekends have been quiet.  Questions/comments from audience included…speeding on Hill Street and cars ignoring crosswalks.
Mayor Cranley:  City update… The city is booming with positive momentum. People are moving back into the city from the suburbs, and those in the city are staying in the city. A good day was when FC soccer came to check out the possibility of getting a major-league team.  Questions brought up included from Russ – What has happened to the new code proposals and height requirements? No work being done; height is important to keep the character in neighborhoods and so is architecture as well as regulation of type of businesses. An example is not having a gas station on the Hill. The tall 35 story building proposed next to Lytle One is no longer on the table.  Getting more people up to Mt. Adams…could there be a shuttle like the South Bank?  City is planning to have a website that features our neighborhoods.   
Minutes:  Tom Abare moved and Jim Horrigan seconded…motion passed
Cincinnati Water Works: Jason DeLaet gave an update.  Since 1927, the city’s water mains do not have lead. City has a state of the art UV and filtration system. If lead does occur it could be in old pipes that lead to private residences.  CWW is going out to meetings and sending letters to get the word out. To get a Lead Test Kit go to: lead.myGCWW.org.  They are continuing to remove lead service lines.   If you believe your lead service line (private side) has already been replaced and you would like GCWW to replace the public side if it is still lead – Call 641-LEAD (651-5323). There is also a Scratch Test Video at the same website listed above.  Old water fixtures may contain lead. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Abare reported two new lifetime memberships and payment of the Grapevine’s December issue. A donation came from Mt. Adams Walks Tours of $1,450.  Thanks go to tour directors Jim Steiner, Pete Djuric, Margaret Mock and Chuck Curran.

MABA: Sue Zimmerman thanked Charlotte for organizing and Reg Hahn and Dan Weinstein for doing the grunt work of setting up the trees.  Tina Russo led up the crew who put greenery in the Ida Street boxes and the business pots. Also thanks to the people who cleared the leaves from Ida Bridge. Luminary Night is Dec. 18th 5:30 – 8:30. Street Captains are taking orders until Dec. 13th.  December 13th kits will be available at the bank and Bow Tie Café.  Try folding about an inch or so down on top to give the bag some stiffness.  Also, pre-light the candle, blow it out, and then put it in the bag and relight it.  On December 10 At the Reindog Parade, MABA will be selling Reindog hats with candy cane antlers for $20.  Betsy Kortekamp is in charge of that. MABA has such a great group of workers that it makes being president easy.
Clean, Safe, and Attractive: Nothing to report.

Membership:  Jim Horrigan… is expecting memberships with the Grapevine form in the current issue.

NSP: Terri Abare- nothing to report

Business Guild Meeting:  M’ellen Horrigan…  On Reindog day there will be filming for a TV pilot and there is an auction of home items at Highland Tower (a new business at Rookwood, Greater Cincinnati Homes is partnering with “Everything but the House” to hold an auction from 10:00am -1:00 pm at Highland Towers on Reindog day. You may submit a picture of any household item valued at more than $150 for consideration to be auctioned. Pictured should be emailed to Brigid@gchteam.com. The mtadams.com old site is available and the business guild is getting it. Mtadamstoday.com will be eventually closed. In the meantime, mtadamstoday.com  will be hyperlinked to new site. Bus. Guild does not like the wreaths that they have up (too small) and are looking for a better source.  There will be a new class on alcohol and serving on Dec. 13th at Pavilion at 6pm. All are invited.
Grapevine:  M’ellen Horrigan:   Now is the time we can correct and add addresses for the Grapevine.  If you are not receiving it, send your address to M’ellen or Sue.  We can only do mailing list changes once a year.   The next Grapevine deadline is February 1. 
Community Life:  Frank Obermeyer:  The committee is looking at having community events- Easter Egg Hunt, Cinema in the City, and Halloween. We are also thinking of a non-holiday event- maybe National Plaid Day?  Next meeting will be in mid-January.
CIP:  Russ Ferneding: nothing to report.

Announcement:  Studio 1222 is on Dec. 8th 7 to 9 pm… There will be music and art at Pilgrim Chapel’s lower level. There are plans to have this coffeehouse / art showing the first Thursday of the month in 2017. 
Meeting Adjourned at 7:50 …Moved by Chuck Curran and seconded by M’ellen Horrigan.

Political Candidate for City Council Harry Frondorf was available after the meeting.
